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As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, a project is underway to upgrade 
Hastings Secondary College. The Westport Campus upgrade was recently completed. Work is continuing at 
the Port Macquarie Campus.  

Construction activities during the summer holiday period 

A new demountable will be installed near the back entrance to the school, adjacent to blocks L and T. 

Work will continue on the new shared use multi-sports facility in partnership with PCYC. Activities will 
include:  

▪ Work to upgrade the Owen Steet footpath.  
▪ Installation of timber sports floor. 
▪ Internal linings, painting, joinery, and fit-out of equipment. 
▪ Continue external cladding.  
▪ Carpark construction and fencing. 

Owen Street footpath upgrade  

Works are required to upgrade the Owen Street footpath outside the PCYC facility. Construction of the 
footpath will start on 8 January 2024 and take approximately 3 weeks to complete – weather permitting. 
Activities will include demolition of existing footpath, excavation, formwork, and concreting.  

What to expect  

▪ The footpath will be closed for the duration of the works.  
▪ Work will be carried out in 4 separate work zones to minimise impacts to the community.  
▪ Pedestrians will be diverted to an alternate path – see map overleaf. 
▪ Traffic control will be in place to guide traffic and pedestrians around the work zone.  
▪ Access to properties and driveways will be maintained.  

Construction hours during the summer holiday period 

The site will be closed between 22 December 2023 and 1 January 2024. Construction will restart from 2 
January 2024 and take place within the approved construction hours of 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, and 8 
am to 1 pm on Saturdays. No work will take place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised. 

The School Infrastructure NSW office will be closed from 5pm Friday 22 December 2023 to 9 am Monday 8 
January 2024, inclusive. You can continue to contact us during this time, and we will get back to you after we 
return. If there is an urgent issue, please contact the site manager listed on the construction site entry. In an 
emergency, please call triple zero (000). 

More information  

For more information, visit the project website at edu.nsw.link/HastingsSC or contact School Infrastructure 
NSW on 1300 482 651 or schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 
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Image: Map of Owen Street showing the 4 different work zones and areas impacted by the works.  

mailto:schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au

